
Consolidating Off-Road

Vehicle Registration

Introduction

Massachusetts suffers from a wastefully duplicative system for register-

ing motor vehicles.  There are separate registration sites and bureaucracies 

for on-road and off-road vehicles. The Registry of Motor Vehicles (RMV) 

registers cars, busses, trucks, motorcycles and all other on-road vehicles. 

Titling Bureau registers off-road vehicles—boats, snowmobiles and all ter-

-

improving service for off-road vehicle owners.

The Problem

-

register their boats and pay the sales tax in the same building.  The Spring-

visits since renewals are done through the mail. 
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Not only are there two different bureaucracies that 

handle registrations, but they overlap geographically 

The Solution

the RMV to register all off-road vehicles. Signing an 

would allow it to continue working with the Marine 

Theft Bureau. With nominal staff increases of one 

could certainly keep some staff that would oversee 

questionable title situations and maintain a working 

relationship with the Marine Theft Bureau and the 

Commonwealth. 

Consolidation would save money while improving 

registration site for all motor vehicles, there would 

could at the same time hand over the other off-road 

vehicle registration responsibilities to the Execu-

operates.  This is a remarkable opportunity for the 

Commonwealth to eliminate a duplication of services 

by two agencies. By folding all vehicle registration 

into the RMV, the state would eliminate an unneces-

sary state agency and bureaucracy, saving taxpayer 

-

registration process.

Relevance to Massachusetts

is opposed to our proposed solution of handing over 

arguing that boat registration is more complicated 

title requirements vary greatly state-to-state and that 

Massachusetts is surrounded by states that do not 

of the Registration and Titling Bureau allows for an 

excellent working relationship with the Massachu-

This agency works to ensure that stolen boats are 

registration to the EOT and RMV is that currently 

the Coast Guard grants approximately $1 million a 

the responsibility of registering boats.

have suggested that the Commonwealth create an 

“outdoorsman one-stop shop.”  This agency would, 

ideally, register boats and trailers; process sales 

non-commercial lobster licenses. Recently, however, 

Massachusetts has started accepting sales tax pay-

non-commercial lobster licenses can also be applied 

for online – further reducing the need for staffed 

customer service agencies.

-

ing RMV locations.  This would certainly improve 

service, but the cost savings may not be worth the 

-

on-location. 
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Conclusion

While the other streamlining proposals may bring 

some degree of savings, they all leave duplicative 

-

the potential loss of federal funding. The existence of 

vehicles represents the worst kind of state agency 

duplication, and bureaucratic excess. The economies 

of scale inherent in one-stop vehicle registration 

would improve services while reducing the cost to 

the taxpayer. 
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